

Halma p.l.c.

Misbourne Court Rectory Way Amersham Bucks HP7 0DE

UK

Tel: +44 (0)1494 721111 Fax: +44 (0)1494 728032 Email: halma@halma.com

Web: www.halma.com

15 June 2011

Chris Hodge Corporate Governance Unit Financial Reporting Council Fifth Floor Aldwych House 71-91 Aldwych London EC2B 4HN

Dear Mr Hodge,

Gender Diversity on Boards

In response to the Consultation Document that the FRC has issued on the above topic, the Halma Board would like to provide its views on the various questions posed within the document.

Whilst the June 2010 UK Corporate Governance Code addresses the topic of diversity, it is evident from Lord Davis' subsequent review that actually attaining gender diversity requires additional attention.

Our experience

Throughout Halma, women are under-represented at manager and executive levels and we aim to increase the proportion of women in senior roles and on the Board of Directors by refreshing our policies and behaviours from both a "top down" and "bottom up" approach. We appreciate the task ahead of us in a sector where graduates are 80+% male, so part of our strategy will involve ensuring that Halma has a culture and working practices that make it more attractive to women.

Our efforts will not only be directed towards gender diversity, but also towards increasing the proportion of individuals with experience in the business and geographic markets in which we see our operations trending.

Our strong preference is to develop policies and actions which support our aims rather than establishing measurable targets. We believe the former evolves into part of the corporate culture more readily than simply setting a target.

I, myself, addressed the topic of diversity directly with the receptive heads of each of our subsidiary operations during a recent conference and outlined the Group's intention to redress the gender imbalance.

Übertü e.b. "Arty Arliket Saatyret is ins fan is en en eine heter saktig en tysse meet dweren aan Protes affreen een een een

We except that further absorped to the Code area ting projectors approved them threatly and period and period and a second and a second and a second as a second a

grass place the first the first of the section of the section of the material section of the sec

Specific of the processing in literate podes loke to est at about one organise it of endeads to

Tao Sast collant of secondaring pulsets beginning en eller Dulkarum (19 februm), estaplica. Percollation of the collaboration of entending of the product of an information of country in the reporting

aferti Red nearthail

ortal with Millimotera in the case of

Question 1: [Are] further changes to the Code needed in order to help achieve more diverse and more effective boards?

We accept that further changes to the Code may help accelerate improvements in Board diversity, and gender diversity in particular. As currently drafted, the changes proposed may reinforce the need for gender diversity at the short-term expense of other diversity requirements a Board may have.

Question 2: If [further changes to the Code are needed], what should these changes be?

Provision B.2.4 proposed additional wording:

"This section should include a description of the board's policy on gender diversity in the boardroom, including any measurable objectives that it has set for implementing the policy, and progress on achieving the objectives."

Halma prefers an approach that encompasses all areas of diversity and would suggest that the word "gender" be deleted from the above proposed wording.

In addition, the emphasis on measurable objectives may detract from underlying efforts and achievements made by companies which operate in different market sectors, so we would support the removal of the word "measurable" from the above proposed wording.

Questions 3: If changes are made to the Code, when should these come into effect?

The first option of accounting periods beginning on or after 29 June 2011 (with early adoption possible) would serve to emphasise the importance placed on achieving diversity in the short to medium term.

In summary, we agree with Lord Davies' assertion that additions to the Code are needed because "enhanced corporate governance statements will allow companies to pay attention to, and consider what diversity means within their own organisations. Stakeholders, both investors and customers, will be able to make informed decisions about the diversity of the company and the performance of that company in addressing the diversity challenge".

We appreciate the debate that the FRC and Lord Davies have provoked; we are hopeful that the additional attention Halma is giving to diversity (in all its forms) will support the performance (both financial and non-financial) of the Group.

Yours sincerely.

Geoff Unwin Chairman k mendit sedicentid is toda diddes etg chrody di li consultar in decidi sode di careel edenti Amerikand Arkay e enred unckrewnegand publicati i l'ogaz i lescollanti matrografica emidie Inhands